Chuck Cotnoir, Director

Dukes County Emergency Management Agency

RR1, Box 860

Vineyard Haven, Ma. 02568

Director Cotnoir, 

As you know, prior to hurricane season, FEMA had pre-positioned three emergency supply trailers on Martha’s Vineyard.

Since hurricane season is now over, FEMA will be removing the trailers. We would like to distribute the contents of the trailers to the towns of Martha’s Vineyard.

Can you help us to bring together the Chief Municipal Officers (CMO) of each town along with their Emergency Managers for a meeting to discuss this transfer?

At that meeting we will have to explain an agreement to be made with each town’s CMO and Emergency Manager regarding the conditions attached to the acceptance of these supplies and to make a distribution plan.

The supplies in the trailers are cases of Meals Ready to Eat (MRE) and cases of 1 and 2 liter bottles of water.

We would also like to explore the feasibility of your office assisting us in handling the logistics for the transfer of these supplies from our trailers to the individual towns.

In addition to the transfer of supplies, FEMA will offer training to assist the town’s CMO’s in developing policy decisions for future distribution in time of emergency.

We would like to hold this meeting on Friday, Dec 1. at 4:30 or 5 pm. It should last about one and one half hours.

Scott Erickson

